Realising potential, nurturing leaders of the future

Mrs Markieu Hayden T: 020 8679 0062 BEd, NPQH Headteacher

E: admin@nmbec.org.uk W: nmbec.org.uk

**Kensington Avenue Thornton Heath** CR7 8BT



5 January 2021



## Dear Parents/Carers



Following the Prime Minister's announcement, it is all change again with national lock down number 2, however this time we are better prepared. From today we will revert to our remote learning timetable for all students at least until after the February half term.



## Timings of the day for remote learning

9am

Registration

10am

Lesson 1

12pm

Lesson 2

2pm

Lesson 3





Please note that we expect all students to participate in their lessons. If they are ill and unable to take part in their lessons or unable to complete work as directed by their teachers please can you email your daughter's form tutor copying the head of year.



## Year 13 exams Friday 8.01.21



Year 13 exams will go ahead on Friday afternoon. As they will be coming on site, we will require them to take a COVID test when they arrive. Therefore please can your daughter arrive at school at 10am. The consent form must be completed online or returned by email prior to their arrival. Students will be able to stay on site in the sixth form study area until their exam starts providing they have a negative result.





We will continue to provide face to face provision for children of critical workers or those deemed as vulnerable students however the guidance does state that if they can stay at home they should so if you can keep your daughter at home you should.



We are trying to source more laptops for staff and students but this is proving difficult so please be patient if we get some more we will write to you so no need to contact us. In addition we are looking at how we can run the mock exams remotely to ensure we have as much data to support assessments for our Year 11 and Year 13.



For students who receive Free School Meals, the vouchers will be sent out to you each week.





I will continue to update you as soon as we have more information to share, we wish you well and pray you all keep safe at home.

**Yours Sincerely** 

Mrs M Hayden

Headteacher